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To foster understanding between Japanese and Americans by providing 
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October Luncheon 
Sunday, Oct. 23rd from 12:30PM at Yamagata Kaikan 

(Japanese Society Bldg) 

3606 Park Lake Drive, Fort Worth, TX 76133 
 

This will be a relaxing luncheon (especially for those 

of us who usually prepare the food). The program is 

bingo and hanafuda (a Japanese card game). The 

food will be potluck, so everyone should bring their 

favorite dish to share with others. 

 

 

Hanafuda 

RSVP by Monday Oct. 17th.  There is no charge for this luncheon, but 

just so we will have an idea of the number who will attend, please RSVP 

to inquiries@fwjs.org or call Harvey Yamagata at 817-737-9166 or email 

harvey.yamagata@sbcglobal.net. 

Hanafuda cards originated at the beginning of 18th-century Japan.  

Legend says stewards of the Edo Shogunate created it from Portuguese 

playing cards. A deck consists of forty-eight cards divided into twelve 

suits of four cards each. Each suit represents one of the twelve months 

of the year or individual plants (mostly flowers). Many different games 

can be played with a Hanafuda deck. In the old days, the standard game 

was called Hachi-Hachi (means Eighty-eight). Although it bears some 

resemblance to the Western game Casino, Hachi-Hachi is a much 

more complicated and subtle game. 
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Fall Festival in the Japanese Garden 
Sat. Nov. 5th ï Sun. Nov. 6th  

 

Volunteers Needed 
 

Volunteer using the sign-up sheets at the Yamagata Center, online via 

the FWJS website or contact the lead people as below: 

 

 
Origami ï Lisa Meyer: 817-919-1108 peeweemeyer@gmail.com 

Calligraphy ï Wes Noles 817-847-5821 nolesjw@charter.net 

Japanese Games ï Elishia Flowers 817-534-6236 ebflow@yahoo.com 

Kimono Dress-up ï Haruko Herness 817-560-8761 haruko@flash.net 

Kamishibai - William Winston 817-370-2343 williamswinston@yahoo.com 
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